

## CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Tuesday, 30th June 2020

Dear Parents,

We are delighted that the Government has made the announcement we were hoping for and we are planning to welcome all pupils back to school in September in our usual classes of 30 pupils, with our Nursery pupils grouped into slightly smaller groups.

We have been desperately trying to make arrangements for more year groups to attend school before the Summer holidays however the current limit on the class size and the increasing number of pupils attending the key worker provision means we do not have any staff to cater for additional year groups of pupils. We are very keen however to offer both parents and pupils in the year groups who have not been invited back to school the opportunity to come to school, collect their books or Learning Journals and say farewell to their class teacher. Social distancing measures will be in place for parents and pupils who are coming to school on these dates.

In addition to providing slots for Years 2,3,4 and 5 we have timetabled a short time slot for Year 6 pupils who have not been able to return to school with the rest of their year group; this is so that they can return their Chromebooks, pick up their books and see their teachers before they move on to secondary school in September. If your Year 6 child is already attending school they do not need to come to the after school slot as they will be given their books directly in school. We have arranged for these slots to take place after school so staff who are covering other year groups can be free to meet children in their own classes. Please see the timetable below with key information.

## **Grove Site**

Day and Time	Front Gate	Back Gate
Friday 10th July 12:30- 1:20pm	2EC	2SL
Friday 10th July 1:30- 2:20pm	2FW	2CG
Monday July 13 <sup>th</sup> 3:30 – 4pm	Nursery Flexi I and Flexi 2	
Monday July 13 <sup>th</sup> 4 – 4.30pm	Nursery Full Time and AM	

## **Broadway Site**

Day and Time	Main Gate	Church Yard Gate
Monday July 13 <sup>th</sup> 3:15 – 3:45pm	6AB	6LY
Monday July 13 <sup>th</sup> 3:45 – 4.15pm	6RH	6CJ
Tuesday July 14 <sup>th</sup> 3:15- 4:15pm	3OC	3CA
Tuesday July 14 <sup>th</sup> 4:15 – 5:15pm	3LY	3NO
Wednesday July 15 <sup>th</sup> 3:15 – 4:15pm	4MT	411
Wednesday July 15 <sup>th</sup> 4:15 – 5:15pm	4HN	4SL
Thursday July 16 <sup>th</sup> 3:15 – 4:15pm	5TG	5SK
Thursday July 16 <sup>th</sup> 4:15 – 5:15pm	5SM	5LC

## **End of Year Reports**

We have a statutory duty to provide annual reports for parents before the end of each Summer Term. The DfE has removed the requirement to report on end of key stage outcomes or teacher assessments as well as the requirement to provide attendance data (although parents can access this on Arbor.)

Although parents will not receive a report with attainment data our staff have worked hard to produce reports detailing your child's progress this year as well as general comments about their reduced time in school this year. These reports will be emailed to parents in the week beginning Monday, 6th July. Our admin team will email these out individually to all 900 parents so please be patient as we work through each class.

We are thrilled to be planning now for all pupils to attend school in September and very much hope and pray that the guidance will remain as it stands. We have trialled a range of safety measures during our partial school closure and we are updating our risk assessments to cover increased attendance in September.

Best wishes,

CtS Leadership Team